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To all practices Surrey & Sussex LMCs


											24th June 2020

Dear Colleagues

Shielding: A gift that keeps on giving

I am writing to highlight to practices NHS England’s latest advice regarding shielding patients: as colleagues will recall, the original premise behind shielding was to identify, initially via a national register, and then using local specialist and GP patient data, patients whose clinical condition(s) made them particularly vulnerable to Covid19 infection.  Such patients received an NHS England centrally written letter advising them to remain at home for twelve weeks (subsequently dated to 30th June 2020) and Government support was available in terms of medication and food supplies.  Conscientious shielding is very protective but has a potentially significant impact on patients’ mental health and wellbeing.  It is also a voluntary measure. 

There is currently a national list of shielded patients; this can be added to in relation to newly diagnosed clinical conditions within the Chief Medical Officers criteria.

At the end of May NHS England issued an updated Standard Operating Procedures (SOP) guidance which included the following recommendations for shielded patients for General Practice: 

· ensure such patients are clearly coded as being shielding
· ensure shielded patients receive their medication supplies regularly and encourage the use of EPS where possible.
· provide at least one follow-up contact by the practice since such patients received their original shielding letter; this should note if such patients may be affected by mental health issues
· support patients in terms of self-management of health issues 
· ensure patients know how to access medical assistance (which include NHS 111 and may also mean patients contacting their specialist consultant team directly).

In common with other patients, shielded patients should be triaged remotely, using remote consultations, and only seen face-to-face in a clinically indicated care setting which follows infection prevention and control guidance. 

The Government has now updated its shielding guidance; full details are available at: - 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-on-shielding-and-protecting-extremely-vulnerable-persons-from-covid-19/guidance-on-shielding-and-protecting-extremely-vulnerable-persons-from-covid-19

I also enclose: 

1) A copy of the new shielding advice letter that patients will receive: this envisages a two stage relaxation in shielding guidance, from 6th July, and, assuming there is no significant change in pandemic incidence, from 1st August, when effectively shielding will be paused.  This letter is evidence of patients continuing shielded status and GPs are not required to provide any additional documentation or evidence, for example, to employers.


2) A letter to professional colleagues giving details of the above, and further explanation of what is planned: in particular, colleagues should note: 

· The shielding list is being maintained, and newly identified clinically very vulnerable patients should be added to it.  This is because if there is a significant recurrence in Covid19 incidence, patients on the shielded list may be asked to shield again or at least temporarily take more precautions.

· New clinical evidence in relation to children, this is available via the Royal College of Paediatrics and Child Health) at:   
https://www.rcpch.ac.uk/resources/covid-19-shielding-guidance-children-young-people

· A set of FAQs which may help within consultation conversations with currently shielding patients.

In addition, colleagues may be aware of a predictive risk model that has been developed by the University of Oxford, and was published by their Department of Primary Care Health Service; details of this is available at: 

https://www.phc.ox.ac.uk/research/primary-care-epidemiology/covid-19-risk-tool


How this predictive risk assessment tool may be used in unclear and it’s probably best not to read every article that prophesises a hugely increased workload for General Practice, certainly for those of a nervous or pessimistic disposition.

I hope this background and accompanying guidance are helpful; the LMC continues to provide regular updates to colleagues and respond to your queries. 

With best wishes
[image: ]
Dr Julius Parker
Chief Executive

















1

2


3




    

With best wishes
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From the Chief Medical Officer & NHS Medical Director 


22.06.2020 


  


SHIELDING UPDATE 
 


 
Dear Colleagues,    
 
Thank you for your ongoing assistance with the identification and support to patients who 
have been identified as clinically extremely vulnerable (CEV) and who were advised to shield 
at home to protect themselves from Coronavirus (COVID-19). This has been a challenging 
programme but an essential one to protect those most at risk of COVID-19.  
 
This document provides you with an update on the latest Government advice for this group, 
the epidemiological basis on which this advice has been developed and plans for a more 
individualised approach to risk stratification in the future.   
 
Please accept our sincere thanks for your expertise, help, patience and support to those 
shielding. 
 
Yours sincerely.  
 
 


 
 
  


Professor Chris Whitty 
Chief Medical Officer for England  


Professor Stephen Powis 
NHS Medical Director 
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Updated advice to those shielding  
 
Those who have been identified as clinically extremely vulnerable are thought to be at high 
risk of developing serious illness following COVID-19 infection. On 23 March, the 
Government advised all those considered to be clinically extremely vulnerable to shield at 
home and avoid all face-to-face contact, in order to protect them from COVID-19. Initial 
advice recommended shielding for a period of 12 weeks, which was expected to cover the 
initial peak of the epidemic which happened in April. The advice was then updated to apply 
up to 30th June. This guidance has always been, and will remain, advisory. 
 
The latest evidence indicates that the prevalence of COVID-19 in the community has 
continued to decline. As a result, the Government has reviewed its guidance on shielding.  
 
We know that the advice to those shielding has been challenging to follow and that it will 
take time for those affected to adjust and return to normal daily life. That is why the 
Government advice to those who are considered clinically extremely vulnerable will be 
relaxed in two stages: 
 


• From 6 July, the clinically extremely vulnerable may, if they wish:  
 


• meet in a group of up to 6 people outdoors, including people from different 
households, while maintaining strict social distancing;  


• no longer observe social distancing with other members of their household; 
and 


• in line with the wider guidance for single adult households (either an adult 
living alone or with dependent children under 18) in the general population, 
form a ‘support bubble’ with one other household. All those in a support 
bubble will be able to spend time together inside each other's homes, 
including overnight, without needing to socially distance.  


 
This is a small advisory change that brings those affected a step nearer others in their 
communities. However, all the other current shielding advice will remain unchanged at this 
time.   


 
From 1 August, provided there are no significant increases in incidents, the guidance will be 
further relaxed. Specifically: 
 


• People can go to work, if they cannot work from home, as long as the 
business is COVID-safe; 


• children who are clinically extremely vulnerable can return to their education 
settings if they are eligible and in line with their peers. Where possible 
children should practise frequent hand washing and social distancing; 


• people can go outside to buy food, to places of worship and for exercise but 
should maintain strict social distancing; and 


• people should remain cautious as they are still at risk of severe illness if they 
catch Coronavirus, so the advice is to stay at home where possible and, if 
they do go out, follow strict social distancing. 


 
The current advice can be found on GOV.UK.  
 
Government support for this group, including food box provision and free medicines 
deliveries, will continue until the end of July to allow for a graduated return to normal life.  
Patients can continue to access other support from local government and the NHS Volunteer 
Responders past this point and seven supermarkets have given access to priority 



https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-on-shielding-and-protecting-extremely-vulnerable-persons-from-covid-19/guidance-on-shielding-and-protecting-extremely-vulnerable-persons-from-covid-19
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supermarket delivery slots that will continue beyond the end of July for those already signed 
up for support.   
 
Over the next few days the Government will be writing to all patients who are currently on 
the Shielded Patient List to inform them of these updates. The Government will also be 
writing to all those who have been removed from the list by clinicians up to now, to ensure 
they are aware they no longer need to shield. For this latter group this will be a permanent 
change and their names will not be retained on the Shielded Patient List. 
 
Clinical evidence for the new guidance  
 
The Government’s shielding guidance is always led by the latest scientific evidence. The 
clinically extremely vulnerable were advised to shield to prevent fatalities from COVID-19 
during the initial peak of the epidemic wave in England. The initial period of approximately 12 
weeks was set to cover the unmodified modelled peak until low disease rates were re-
established. 
 
The current epidemiological survey shows that prevalence of disease in the community has 
continued to drop over the last few weeks. On average, four weeks ago, one person in 500 
was infected with COVID-19. Last week it was less than 1 in 1700.  
 
Whilst it is not possible to completely remove the risk of infection from any individual in any 
setting, the Government has concluded it is proportionate to recommend to those considered 
clinically extremely vulnerable that easing their self-protection is an appropriate measure, 
subject to the current epidemiology being maintained. 
 
New clinical evidence on children 
 
Recent experience and knowledge of the impact COVID-19 infection has on children and 
young people with comorbidities suggests not all those on the Shielded Patient List need to 
be shielding. RCPCH recently published updated guidance on which paediatric patient 
groups they think should be advised to shield. They have identified three groups:  
 


• children and young people who are cared for just in primary care are very unlikely to 
need to continue to shield; 


• a small group of children who are clinically extremely vulnerable due to their pre-
existing condition will need to continue to shield; and 


• a further larger group of children exists who due to their underlying condition may 
need to shield and the decision to continue to shield would normally result from a 
discussion between the clinician, the child and their family. 


 
RCPCH expect that all patients who need to continue to shield will be seen in a specialist 
centre before September 2020 (but not all those with specialist appointments will need to 
shield). Decisions on shielding will generally be led by a specialist, balancing the clinical and 
social impact of shielding. Patients should only be removed from the Shielded Patient List by 
their GP or specialist following consultation with the child and their family, and other 
clinicians where appropriate. 
 
Further guidance on having conversations with children and families can be found on the 
RCPCH website.   
 
The Government works closely with the RCPCH and welcomes their valuable scientific input. 
We recommend that clinicians follow up with children (and their parents) on the Shielded 
Patient List to discuss what RCPCH guidance means for them.   



https://www.rcpch.ac.uk/resources/covid-19-shielding-guidance-children-young-people

https://www.rcpch.ac.uk/resources/covid-19-shielding-guidance-children-young-people#communication-with-children-and-families
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Maintaining the Shielded Patient List  
 
Whilst the prevalence of COVID-19 in the community is currently low, it may increase in the 
future, at which point the Government may tighten shielding measures for the protection of 
those who are considered clinically extremely vulnerable. We are therefore asking that 
clinicians continue to maintain the Shielded Patient List in line with the instructions in the  
NHS letter of 4 June.  
 
Wherever a patient is newly identified as clinically extremely vulnerable, please have a 
conversation with them about their risk of being severely ill if they catch COVID-19 and add 
them to the Shielded Patient List by marking their healthcare record or adding them to your 
Trust’s SEFT system. Please note, the last date for registering for government support is 17 
July, letters that reference the Government support offer should therefore be stopped from 6 
July, to allow for processing time.   
 
Wherever you no longer think a patient should be considered clinically extremely vulnerable, 
please have a conversation with them about their personal situation and if they agree they 
should be removed from the list, remove them in a similar way.  
  
The process for adding and removing categories of patients will continue if new evidence 
comes to light. This will go through the UK clinical review panel, with a recommendation to 
the UK Chief Medical Officers and any resulting changes will likely be implemented locally. 
Details on the process for additions and removals can be found on the NHS Digital website. 
 
Risk stratification  
 
In March, based on the earliest available clinical evidence, we worked with senior clinicians 
to identify a group of clinical conditions that were considered likely to increase an individual’s 
risk of severe illness following infection with COVID-19.  
 
To improve our understanding, NERVTAG (the New and Emerging Respiratory Virus 
Threats Advisory Group) have been commissioned by the office of the Chief Medical Officer 
to review national and international emerging evidence on COVID-19.  
 
From this work, a team of leading academics have been working with senior clinicians to 
develop a predictive risk model that reflects a wider range of factors such as demographics  
alongside long-term health conditions, to better understand cumulative risk of serious illness 
for individuals if they catch COVID-19.   
 
The research protocol for this model has been published by The University of Oxford on 22 
June 2020. 
   
Options for applying this model across a variety of health and care settings, including 
developing a tool to support conversations between patients and clinicians on individual risk, 
are being considered. More information will be provided over the summer as this work 
progresses.  
 
We recognise that the significant new pressures the NHS is under and the changing pace of 
guidance and requests that we make of you in support of your patients, are significant.  The 
current guidance is available here and some frequently asked questions are annexed to this 
letter to support you in conversations with your patients.  
 
 
 
 



https://digital.nhs.uk/coronavirus/shielded-patient-list#guidance-for-general-practice

http://www.phc.ox.ac.uk/covid-risk-prediction

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-on-shielding-and-protecting-extremely-vulnerable-persons-from-covid-19/guidance-on-shielding-and-protecting-extremely-vulnerable-persons-from-covid-19
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Frequently Asked Questions  


1. Is it really safe to stop shielding?  


We have been clear that each step towards relaxing the shielding guidance should be taken 


carefully. People classed as clinically extremely vulnerable are still at risk of severe illness if 


they catch Coronavirus and should continue to take precautions, but the risk of catching 


Coronavirus is now sufficiently low, the Government believe that the time is now right to 


further relax the advice. The latest epidemiological data from the ONS COVID-19 Infection 


Survey shows that the chances of encountering Coronavirus in the community has continued 


to decline. Four weeks ago, on average only one person in 500 had the virus. Last week it 


was less than one in 1700. In addition, a test and trace system is now in place, including 


within schools, and there are robust measures in place to manage potential areas of higher 


risk. 


2. Can I keep shielding if I want to?  


The guidance for those classed as clinically extremely vulnerable continues to be advisory, 


and we have no plans to enforce it, so you can continue shielding if you want to. However, 


centrally provided food boxes and the Medicines Delivery Service will only be available while 


the advice is to shield, which is currently until the end of July. 


Beyond July, NHS Volunteer Responders can continue to help with collecting food shopping 


and medicines deliveries. Simply call NHS Volunteer Responders on 0808 196 3646 (8 am 


to 8pm) to access this support. 


3. Can I go to all my hospital appointments now? 


The NHS is preparing to gradually increase some important face-to-face services, but only 


where this can be done safely. Hospitals and other health facilities have been asked to put 


extra planning and protection in place for people who are at highest risk from Covid-19. 


These measures should be discussed with you in advance.  


Where possible, appointments will be offered using remote services such as a video or 


phone consultation. If you do need to attend hospital for planned (non-emergency) care, you 


will be asked to take some steps to ensure you can get the care you need in an environment 


that keeps you safe, as well as staff and other patients.  


• Admissions (including day surgery): if you are being admitted to hospital, you and 


any members of your household will be asked to isolate at home for 14 days prior. 


Where possible, you may be asked to complete a test within 72 hours before going to 


hospital. If you are unable to isolate effectively or be tested before coming to hospital, 


your admission may be rescheduled. This will be determined by your care team using 


clinical judgement and in consultation with you. Admissions teams will give you all 


the information you need when booking you.  


• Outpatient appointments: you should only attend your outpatient appointment if you 


have no symptoms of Coronavirus. While at the hospital/health facility, it is important 


that you comply with normal social distancing requirements. 


 


4. Can I return to work? 


Until the end of July, if you have been able to work at home, you should continue to do so. At 


this time, we do not advise clinically extremely vulnerable individuals to attend their place of 
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work (workplace/’onsite’) if this requires them to leave their home. This guidance remains 


advisory. 


From 1 August the Government is planning to further relax advice to those shielding, 


bringing it in line with the advice to the clinically vulnerable group. This means that if they are 


unable to work from home but can work on site, they should do so, provided the business is 


COVID-safe.    


5. What if I don’t want to return to work? 


You should look to come to an agreement with your employer and understand their specific 


policies around health and safety and workplace attendance, especially in relation to COVID-


19.  


If you have concerns about your health and safety at work, you can raise them with any union 


safety representatives, or ultimately with the organisation responsibility for enforcement in 


your workplace, either the Health and Safety Executive or your local authority. 


You can get advice on your specific situation and your employment rights by visiting the Acas 


website https://www.acas.org.uk/contact or calling the Acas helpline, 0300 123 1100.     


6. I still need help with my food shopping?  


Those in receipt of centrally provided food boxes, who continue to need help, will receive this 


support while they are advised to shield, until the end of July. This will give those shielding 


the time to adapt to advice that visiting shops, including supermarkets, is likely to be as safe 


as when they stopped these usual daily activities, provided they follow social distancing 


advice.  


Beyond July, NHS Volunteer Responders can continue to help with collecting food shopping. 


Simply call NHS Volunteer Responders on 0808 196 3646 (8 am to 8pm) to access this 


support. 


The Government also continues to support the use of priority delivery slots to help the 


clinically most vulnerable where possible. Priority delivery slots are at the discretion of 


supermarkets, but we can confirm that seven supermarkets have given access to priority 


supermarket delivery slots that will continue beyond the end of July for those already signed 


up for support.  


7. Can my children go back to school? 


From 1 August the Government is planning to further relax advice to those shielding, 


bringing it in line with the advice to the clinically vulnerable group. This means that children 


can return to school/nursey. Where possible children should maintain social distancing and 


try and practise good, frequent hand washing. The latest advice can be found on GOV.UK. 


8. When might you bring shielding back?  


The latest scientific evidence shows that the chances of encountering Coronavirus in the 


community has continued to decline. The Government regularly monitors this position and if 


the rates of infection in the community rise, then it may be necessary to advise that more 


restrictive measures should be taken. 


9. What is the guidance for the clinically vulnerable? 



https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.acas.org.uk%2Fcontact&data=02%7C01%7Csara.wallin%40beis.gov.uk%7C2aaab1fe7a9a46e563f608d811c2fbac%7Ccbac700502c143ebb497e6492d1b2dd8%7C0%7C0%7C637278876428575929&sdata=%2FV1citzqWNsHGuCuasG5xJZ04yPN%2BvPgOjGsC%2BjYF24%3D&reserved=0
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Public safety throughout this period is the Government’s top priority – this includes keeping 


safe society’s most vulnerable.  We advise those who are clinically vulnerable to follow the 


Staying Alert and Safe social distancing guidance available on the gov.uk website. The 


advice is to stay at home as much as possible and, if you do go out, take particular care to 


minimise contact with others outside your household or support bubble. By this we mean 


always staying 2m apart from others outside your household or support bubble, avoiding 


crowds, and keeping your hands and face as clean as possible. 


10. Is the letter I’ve received real, telling me that I don’t need to shield anymore? 


 The letter you have received is from Government, signed by Matt Hancock and Robert 
Jenrick. This letter will have arrived between 24 and 26 June.  You can find a copy of the 
letter online at gov.uk. 
  
11. Where can I find accessible or alternative formats of my shielding letter? 


Translated, BSL and easy read versions of the letter can soon be found at gov.uk. If a 


patient is blind or partially sighted they can access audio or braille formats by calling the 


RNIB helpline at 0303 123 9999. 


 


 


  


 


  
 



https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/staying-alert-and-safe-social-distancing/staying-alert-and-safe-social-distancing

https://www.gov.uk/

https://www.gov.uk/
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[Patient Name  


Patient address Line 1 


Patient address Line 2 


Patient address Line 3] 


 
 
IMPORTANT: PERSONAL 


 


 


Your NHS number: [NHS NUMBER]  


This letter will soon be available in different formats and languages on 


GOV.UK. For audio, braille, large print call RNIB on 0303 1239999.  


Dear [Patient], 


IMPORTANT ADVICE ON CORONAVIRUS (COVID-19) 


The Government advice for those shielding in England is changing soon. For now, you 
continue to be advised to follow the shielding guidance rigorously. This letter explains how 
the guidance is changing, why it is changing and what the change in advice means for 
you.  


We know that shielding has not been easy for you and anybody living with you and we 
would like to thank you for your resilience over the last few months. However, it has been 
important for you to shield while the virus was widespread. Thankfully the number of 
people with the virus, and so the risk to you, is coming down.  


What is the current guidance? 


Over the course of the last three months, you have been identified as someone who is 
clinically extremely vulnerable due to an underlying disease or health condition that may 
put you at risk of severe illness if you catch Coronavirus (also known as COVID-19). This 
remains the case and you are advised to follow the shielding guidance rigorously.    


You were advised to ‘shield’ to protect yourself during the peak of the epidemic in England 
when you were more likely to come into contact with the virus in your daily life. The initial 
shielding guidance advised that you should stay at home at all times and strictly avoid non-
essential face-to-face contact.  


On 1 June the shielding guidance was slightly relaxed, and we suggested that you may 
wish to spend some time outdoors away from your home once a day. This change was 
based on scientific evidence that the initial peak of the pandemic had passed in the UK 
and, in general, the likelihood of meeting someone in the community with infection had 
significantly reduced. Like all our guidance to those who are clinically extremely 
vulnerable, this was advisory. The current guidance can be found online at GOV.UK. 


22 June 2020 
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What is changing? 


Throughout the epidemic we have been clear on the need to balance the risk of the 
disease to those who are clinically extremely vulnerable with the benefits of gradually 
returning to normal life. We know that the shielding guidance has been challenging to 
follow and that it will take time to adjust. 


The latest scientific evidence shows that the prevalence of disease across all English 
regions has continued to decline. If this trend continues as we expect it to, the Government 
will further relax its shielding advice in two stages on 6 July and 1 August.  


From 6 July:  


• you may, if you wish, meet in a group of up to 6 people outdoors, including people 
from different households, while maintaining strict social distancing;  


• you no longer need to observe social distancing with other members of your 
household; 


• in line with the wider guidance for single adult households (either an adult living 
alone or with dependent children under 18) in the general population, you may from 
this date, if you wish, also form a ‘support bubble’ with one other household. All 
those in a support bubble will be able to spend time together inside each other's 
homes, including overnight, without needing to socially distance. This is a small 
advisory change that brings those affected a step nearer others in their 
communities. However, all the other current shielding advice will remain unchanged 
at this time.   


From 1 August the advice to ‘shield’ will be paused. From this date, the Government is 
advising you to adopt strict social distancing rather than full shielding measures. Strict 
social distancing means you may wish to go out to more places and see more people but 
you should take particular care to minimise contact with others outside your household or 
support bubble.  


In practice, this means from 1 August you are advised that you no longer need to shield. 
This means that from 1 August:  


• you can go to work, if you cannot work from home, as long as the business is 
COVID-safe; 


• children who are clinically extremely vulnerable can return to their education 
settings if they are eligible and in line with their peers. Where possible children 
should practise frequent hand washing and social distancing; 


• you can go outside to buy food, to places of worship and for exercise but you 
should maintain strict social distancing; and 


• you should remain cautious as you are still at risk of severe illness if you catch 
Coronavirus, so the advice is to stay at home where possible and, if you do go out, 
follow strict social distancing. 


More detailed guidance will appear on GOV.UK when the changes come into effect on 6 
July and 1 August. 


Will the position be reviewed?  


After 1 August we will continue to keep your name on the Shielded Patient List. We will 
monitor the virus continuously over coming months and if it spreads too much, we may 
need to advise you to shield again.  
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We have committed to reviewing the advice to those who are clinically extremely 
vulnerable at every review point of the wider social distancing measures. Should the 
scientific evidence require the Government to tighten the advice for clinically extremely 
vulnerable people, this will be communicated to you quickly and clearly. 


Why is the guidance changing? 


The Government’s guidance to those most at risk of severe illness if they catch 
Coronavirus has always been advisory and based on the balance of risk to this group at a 
time when the transmission of Coronavirus has been highest in our communities. We 
recognise everyone will feel differently about their own risk and have different priorities – 
our ambition has been to help and support you in looking after yourself through a very 
challenging period.  


All Government decisions on shielding advice are led by the latest scientific evidence. The 
latest evidence shows that the chance of encountering Coronavirus in the community has 
continued to decline. Four weeks ago, around one person in 500 had the virus. Last week 
it was even lower with less than one in 1,700 people having the virus. As a result, we 
believe that the time is now right to relax our advice to those shielding further, but we 
understand that it might take a while to get back to routine daily life again. 


Support to stay at home 


If you are in receipt of Government provided food boxes and medicine deliveries, you will 
continue to receive this support until the end of July. 


This will give you time to prepare for new advice that you can visit shops, including 
supermarkets, as you did before the shielding programme commenced, provided you 
follow strict social distancing. We also recognise that, for some, this adjustment will take 
time. We can confirm that seven supermarkets have given you access to priority 
supermarket delivery slots, and these will continue beyond the end of July for those 
already signed up for support. 


If you have yet to register for support, please do so online at GOV.UK or call 0800 028 
8327 before 17 July so that support can reach you in time. 


Local councils have also been providing support to those shielding. This has included a 
wide range of help to enable you to safely stay in your home, such as phone calls to 
reduce loneliness and meeting special dietary requirements. In order to help people adjust, 
local councils will continue to provide these services to those who need them until the end 
of July. 


If you are struggling as a result of Coronavirus please visit www.gov.uk/find-coronavirus-
support. If you do not have internet access, please contact your local council who will be 
able to signpost you to available support. 


NHS volunteer responders 


Support will continue to be available through the NHS Volunteer Responder Scheme 
beyond the end of July. NHS Volunteer Responders can support you with:  


• collecting shopping, medication (if your friends and family cannot collect them for 
you) or other essential supplies;  


• a regular, friendly phone call which can be provided by different volunteers each 
time or by someone who is also shielding and will stay in contact for several weeks; 
and  



http://www.gov.uk/find-coronavirus-support

http://www.gov.uk/find-coronavirus-support
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• transport to medical appointments.  


Please call 0808 196 3646 between 8am and 8pm to arrange support or speak to your 
health care professional for transport support. More information is available at 
www.nhsvolunteerresponders.org.uk. 


Going back to work 


You should discuss your situation with your employer and agree a plan for returning to 
work if you cannot work from home. Your employer may need to make adjustments to help 
you continue to work. Please go to www.gov.uk/access-to-work for more information.  


Separate Government guidance has been issued on how employers can make workplaces 
COVID-safe including how they can maintain social distancing and a system of risk 
management in your workplace.  


You will be able to use this letter as evidence for your employer to show that you cannot 
work outside your home until 31 July, including for statutory sick pay purposes.  


Accessing NHS services 


You should continue to access the essential services that you need, and you should 
contact the NHS if you have an urgent or emergency care need.  


If you have ongoing appointments scheduled for care and treatment your GP surgery or 
hospital clinic will contact you to confirm the most appropriate arrangements. 


Mental health support 


It is normal during these uncertain and unusual times to feel anxious or feel low. You can 
go to Every Mind Matters (www.nhs.uk/oneyou/every-mind-matters) and GOV.UK for 
advice and tailored, practical steps that you can take to support your wellbeing. If you are 
still struggling to cope we would urge you to speak to a GP. 


If you have any of the symptoms of coronavirus (COVID-19) (a new continuous cough, a 
high temperature, or a loss of, or change in, your sense of taste or smell), you must self-
isolate at home and arrange to have a test to see if you have COVID-19 – go to the NHS 
website to arrange a test or contact NHS 119 via telephone if you do not have internet 
access. 


 
Yours sincerely, 


 
      
 
 
 
          
MATT HANCOCK       ROBERT JENRICK  
Secretary of State for Health and Social Care     Secretary of State for Housing, 


Communities and Local 
Government 



http://www.gov.uk/access-to-work




image4.jpeg
surrey and sussex





